Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes: April 30, 2004
Members (those in attendance are in bold):  David Blake, Hank Fradella (on sabbatical), Maureen Gorman,  Janet Morrison, Ann Marie Nicolosi, Emmanuel Osagie, Ruth Palmer, Aigli Papantonopoulou, Shri Rao, Gail Simmons, S. Lee Whitesell
Discussion and Actions :
FWH Conference Committee charge

· We determined that the conference committee did meet its charge as stated.
· The report does not distinguish between new and status quo methods for calculating FWH.

· It was noted that the FWH system in the template now lags behind agreements that have been developed since the conference committee wrote its report, particularly in Science, Education, Nursing, and Music.

· This points to the need for ongoing review of the FWH system to endure transparency and equitably, since we expect the system to be a fluid, evolving process. 

· We reemphasize the recommendation made in the CFA Final Recommendation from last spring, that there is an Academic Council in place to review these matters on an ongoing basis. 

· A new recommendation is that this Academic Council include a representative from the Union.
· The report should form the basis for the Union negotiations on FWH under transformation, although the Union will also need updated information on any subsequent changes made since the report was written.

Promotion Committee Charge

· Ruth will put together a year-end report to Steering to discuss why we did not complete the work on revising the promotion document. 
· The “bridge agreement” used last year, which allowed faculty to utilize the tenure format when applying for promotion, should be extended for one more year.

· When the charge is re-issued next fall, its language should be clarified by Steering to indicate whether the charge should include a look at issues beyond clerical formatting.

Governance Review

· The Union should have  seat on CFA.

· We need to ensure that the student position(s) are filled and attendance is consistent. 

· We also need to have the Chair of Promotions come to the CFA meetings. 

· The governance structure calls for both SOSA and Promotions to work on policy matters in a substantive way, and then advise CFA. In the future, CFA should direct these committees to work more directly on charges from the Steering Committee to CFA that pertain to faculty scholarship and promotion. Membership on CFA of the SOSA and Promotion chairs is important, but may not always provide enough input to CFA on pertinent charges.
Promotions charge:
Document realignment
External evaluation  

Next meeting 
